
 

 

SUPERIOR COURT OF CALIFORNIA, 
COUNTY OF FRESNO 

 

NEWS RELEASE 
 

 

MEDIA RELEASE       FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  
 
          July 10, 2023 
For More Information Contact:          
Dayna Gonzalez,  
Public Information Officer  
(559) 457-1720 
dgonzalez@FRESNO.COURTS.CA.GOV   

 
FRESNO SUPERIOR COURT – MAIN COURTHOUSE TEMPORARY CLOSURE 

 
The Fresno Superior Court was notified this morning that ongoing construction in 
Courthouse Park has resulted in a water main break, impacting the water supply to the Main 
Courthouse at 1100 Van Ness Avenue.  
 
Due to this unforeseen issue, the Fresno Superior Court suspended operations at the Main 
Courthouse at 10:00 a.m., Monday, July 10, 2023. This action was taken with the health and 
safety of the court employees, justice partners and the public in mind.  
 
Any matters set for the afternoon will be rescheduled and the parties will be notified of the 
new date. This temporary closure is for the Main Courthouse only. All other court locations 
will continue to operate as scheduled.  
 
Please visit the Court’s website for further updates.  
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